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Thank You Bill Raiford 

This publication of the Bugle marks 

the first such publication since 2001 in 

which Bill Raiford, ‘55, has not been 

the editor.  Bill began serving as the 

editor of the Bugle, taking over from 

Jack Muth, ‘67, with the publication of 

the Spring 2001 Bugle.  As the Bugle’s 

second editor, Bill worked diligently to 

improve it with each edition, ever striv-

ing to accomplish the objective of sup-

porting the CMA Alumni Association 

members‘ unity and heritage.  Bill has 

taken pictures, written articles, collected 

input, edited submitted articles, devel-

oped inserts,  researched newspapers, 

converted electrons, struggled with for-

mat, devoted untold hours, and probably 

spent more than a couple of dollars; all 

with one purpose...  to provide members 

of the CMA Alumni Association with 

the best product he possibly could so we 

could all have a quarterly stroll down 

memory lane as we read the next edition 

of the Bugle.   

In addition to ―retiring‖ as editor of 

the Bugle, Bill is also handing over re-

sponsibility for the maintenance of the 

CMAAA Website.  The web site is an 

offshoot of a program initiated when 

Robin Layton was President of the 

Alumni Association. That program was 

initially designed to introduce Maury 

County visitors to a visual history of 

CMA. Greg Thompson, '72, proposed 

the development of a Kiosk to present 

the CMA story and then developed the 

Kiosk that served the association with 

our initial Museum efforts in the War 

Memorial Building.  Bill adapted that 

work and expanded it to become the 

CMA Website.  He is directly responsi-

ble for the layout, content, and update 

of information on the website, to in-

clude maintaining the Directory data-

base which is probably the most used 

portion of the website.  Maintaining the 

website is another area where Bill has 

devoted significant time and energy so 

all alumni and friends of CMA can have 

ready access to CMA information.   

Bill has been planning to execute 

these transitions for almost two years, 

but has patiently waited until the time 

was right.  For those who attended the 

Saturday Night Dinner at the 2010 Re-

union, you know that the Association 

presented Bill with a set of wooden 

CMA bookends that were especially 

“Whhhhaazzuuppp Dudes” 

Odds and Ends 

Class of 1962 
David Trammell 

dtrammell02@gmail.com 

2839 Honey Tree Drive 

Germantown, TN 38138 

Phone: 901-230-2193 

 

Class of 1963 
Warren Miller 

wmiller@tds.net 

113 W. Pillow St. 

Clifton, TN 38425 

Phone: 931-676-3985 

John Chenault ‗52, is wondering if 

any of his classmates would like to have 

a ―60th Reunion‖ get together during 

the CMA Grand Reunion this August.  

If so, please contact him at (859) 266-

2407 or at (321) 639-3725 during Janu-

ary through March. 
-------------------------- 

Anyone from the Class of ‗53 that 

is interested in a class get together dur-

ing the 2012 Reunion weekend please 

contact Courtney Wilhoite at (870) 935-

4818 (H) or (870) 974-3645 (C) or at 

vandyfan58@yahoo.com. 
-------------------------- 

William O. Perry, ‗49, celebrated 

his 80th birthday with his wife, Sue 

Ann, in September. She planned a mar-

velous trip to Carmel, Monterey, and 

Santa Rosa, CA.  Highlights were a visit 

to the Monterey Aquarium; visiting 

Safari West in Santa Rosa - 400 acres of 

wild animals with jeep tours and an 

overnight stay in their African Tent 

50 Year 

Reunion 

Contacts 

For 2012 

Editor in Chief . . . Bill Raiford, ‘55, 

works to bring another edition of the 

Bugle to the CMA Alumni Association. 
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ception, but have a hospitality room for 

registration use and to conduct the Fri-

day night reception in the large open 

area of the hotel with no special 

or‘dourves or beverages, and at no cost 

to attendees . 

The overall response was so posi-

tive to the Embassy Suites experience 

from the 2010 Reunion that the Board 

members agreed we would like to use 

the Embassy Suites again if a better rate 

could be negotiated . 

A motion was made to have Don 

Kimbrell, Tom Walbert (‗58) and Ron 

Nall (‘61) approach The Embassy 

Suites and negotiate a lower rate if pos-

sible, and report back to the Board via 

email with our options with both hotels. 

The motion was seconded and passed. 

A motion was made to amend the 

By Laws Reunion date requirement of 

the first week end in August due to the 

possibility of the date not being avail-

able. The motion was seconded and 

passed. 

A motion was made to suspend the 

By Laws requirement regarding the first 

week end date in August instead of 

amending the By Laws. The motion was 

seconded and passed, which will super-

sede the prior motion. 

Bill Wade (‘68) discussed the pros 

and cons of the Reunion Golf Tourna-

ment.  The board agreed to plan a golf 

outing in conjunction with the Reunion; 

participation level will determine if it 

will be set up as a tournament or just a 

time for interested alumni to gather and 

play a round of golf.  Bill and Randy 

Howell will head up the effort. 

There was a discussion of using a 

band or DJ for the Saturday night Ban-

quet.  Due to the significant cost of a 

band there was a consensus to use a DJ.  

Randy Howell reported that the DJ 

would be donated for the Banquet. 

There was a discussion of having a 

silent auction or raffle to raise money 

during the reunion weekend.  Board 

Members were asked to explore options 

and make recommendations at the next 

Board meeting. 

Becky Moon stated that we must 

ensure we charge attendees enough to 

cover the cost of the Saturday night 

Banquet. 

Winston Elston made a motion we 

use ―Military Aviation‖ for The Reun-

ion Theme. The motion was seconded 

and passed. 

Randy Howell offered a closing 

prayer for dismissal and lunch.  

Columbia Military Academy 

Alumni Association  

Board of Directors Meeting 

October 8th, 2011 

Academy Hall 

Columbia Academy Campus 

Columbia, TN 

Attendees 

Don Kimbrell—President ‗53, Mike 

Gilchrist—Vice President, ‗63, Robin 

Salze—Secretary, ‗66, Skip Snow—

Treasurer ‗55, Becky Moon– Asst 

Treasurer ‗75, Jack Walker ‗45, Charles 

(Buz) Dooley ‗52, John Bass ‗53, Mar-

shall Cranford ‗54, Bill Raiford ‗55, 

Tom Hayward ‗56, Hal Roe ‗57, Tom 

Walbert ‗58, John Hubbard ‗59, Ron 

Nall ‗61, Warren Miller ‗63, Don 

Noffsinger ‗63, Jim Borum ‗66, Doug-

las Townes ‗67, Bill Wade, 68, Randy 

Howell ‗72, Woody Pettigrew ‗73, 

Winston Elston ‗74, Robin Layton ‗74, 

Van McMinn ‗76, Jay Robins ‗76, 

Shayne Harris ‗78, and Buddy Fisher—

Friend of the Board. 

 

Meeting Minutes 
 

The meeting was called to order by 

President Don Kimbrell (‘53).  The In-

vocation was given by Randy Howell 

(‘72).  The Pledge of Allegiance was led 

by John Bass (‘53).  

A motion was made, seconded, and 

approved to accept the minutes of the 9 

April 2011 CMAAA Board of Directors 

meeting as published in the Spring 2011 

Bugle. 

 

Treasurer‟s Report 

 

Becky Moon  (‘75), Assistant 

Treasurer, gave the Treasurer Report. 

There is $27,915.85 in the regular 

checking account. The Reunion cost is 

now higher than the Reunion income 

due to our not making any money on the 

food or drink at the Reception and Ban-

quet. Becky suggested we consider rais-

ing fees and purchasing new souvenirs 

to enhance our income. There was ex-

tensive discussion about dues collection 

and how it can be improved.  Bill Rai-

ford  (‘55) will mail cards to all Alumni 

in an effort to enhance the dues collec-

tion. A motion was made, seconded and 

approved to accept the Treasurer‘s re-

port. 

 Woody Pettigrew (‘73) gave a re-

port on the state of the Museum. The 

Museum currently has $18,463.54 in its 

account.  The projected additional reve-

nue is $20,045.00 and projected ex-

penses are $28,950.00 resulting in a 

$9,558.54 surplus. Fundraising will 

continue as there may be unexpected 

expenses and to support the likely desire 

to execute the two five year lease op-

tions we have on the Museum. 

  

Old Business 

 

Woody Pettigrew withdrew his ―50 

for 50‖ proposal, which was presented 

to the Board during the past two Board 

Meetings and never acted on.  

 

New Business 

 

Woody Pettigrew reported that CA 

has partially restored the water fountain 

which was by the quadrangle and will 

let CMAAA have it to install in a loca-

tion to be determined. Woody gave the 

Board several ideas for locations; an 

area in front of the Museum, the origi-

nal location by the quadrangle, or in 

some area of the new CA Complex by 

the football field. 

Woody Pettigrew reported that the 

names of the new Hall of Honor Mem-

bers have been added to the memorial. 

Bill Raiford (‘55) asked for all 

members to assist in completing the list 

of CMA Alumni.  

Don Kimbrell reported that the 

Embassy Suites has quoted us a price of 

$119.00 per room, up from $89.00 per 

room during the 2010 Reunion. They 

also will raise the Friday night reception 

by $5.00 per attendee. The Saturday 

night Banquet will remain the same 

cost.  Embassy Suites room cost does 

include breakfast each morning and a 

manager‘s free reception every evening. 

The Marriott has given us an offer 

of $89.00 per room. The Marriott does 

not have the first week-end August date 

available. They have the weekend of 

August 24, or the weekend of July 21.  

There was a lengthy discussion 

concerning the details of what is avail-

able at each Hotel.  Two major differ-

ences between the hotels is the nightly 

manager‘s reception which is available 

at the Embassy Suites and not at the 

Marriott and the free breakfast that is 

available at the Embassy Suites and not 

at the Marriott.  

The Board agreed to not have a 

reserved room for the Friday night re-
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One of the major budget items for the 

CMA Alumni Association is the publication 

and mailing of the Quarterly Bugle Newsletter.  

Hard copy publication and mailing of the Bu-

gle cost approximately $1200 per quarter, even 

more when we include inserts such as Reunion 

Registration forms. 

In addition to the quarterly mail out, each 

publication of the Bugle is also posted on the 

CMA Alumni Association Website.  In fact, all 

publications of the Bugle since the Spring 2001 

edition are posted on the website and available 

for reading and downloading.   

Computer savvy alumni can save the 

Alumni Association printing and postage dol-

lars by downloading copies of the Bugle di-

rectly from the CMA Alumni Association 

Website at www.cmaaa.com instead of receiv-

ing a hard copy in the mail.   

If you can help us with this cost reduction 

measure please notify treasurer Becky Moon 

of your intention at:  athenae@bellsouth.net.  

Becky will keep your name on the mailing list 

to receive all future notices with the exception 

of the Bugle. 

Help the Association Save $$ 

on Bugle Mailing Cost  

MOVING? 
STAY IN TOUCH… 

Please forward your new address to: 

CMA Alumni Association 
804 Athenaeum Place 

Columbia, TN 38401-3156 

No need to pencil it in...go ahead 

and mark your calendar with ink.  The 

2012 Grand Reunion will be conducted 

August 3rd - 5th and will be headquar-

tered at the Embassy Suites-Nashville 

South location as it was in 2010.  The 

positive feedback from the 2010 atten-

dees and follow-on discussions with the 

Embassy Suites convinced the Board 

that a follow-on performance is war-

ranted.  Activities for the weekend in-

clude a reception Friday night, a visit to 

campus and an Alumni Association 

General Membership meeting Saturday 

morning, and a dinner and dance social 

at the Embassy Suites Saturday night.  

Also this year we will be having a golf 

outing in the local Franklin area Friday 

morning.  Please see the article on this 

page for more information on the golf 

outing.  This reunion will mark the 50th 

reunion anniversary for the Classes of 

1962 and 1963 (please see the notice on 

page 1).  More reunion details and the 

Registration Form will be included in 

the Spring edition of the Bugle. 

Korean Kitty . . . Al Kennedy, ‗58, 

recently visited his cousin Nancy 

Kennedy Page and her husband Bill 

Page, ‗47, in Memphis, Tennessee.  Bill 

explained that the photo above appeared 

in numerous publications, including 

Life Magazine, during the Korean War.  

The Marine pictured is Frank Praytor, 

CMA Class of 1945.  That is an eye 

dropper he is using to feed the kitten; he 

is not trying to teach the newborn to 

smoke. 

Update to Board Meeting Minutes 

- CMA Reunion 3-5 August 2012 - 

Cabins; and seeing Charles Schulz's 

Museum highlighting his "Peanuts" 

cartoons (Santa Rosa). They stayed 

overnight at the East Brothers Light 

Station, an active Coast Guard Station 

that is a Bed and Breakfast on the week-

ends. 

Visit the CMAAA Website at 

cmaaa.com 

“Whhhhaazzuupp  Dudes”  
- continued from page 1 - 

Golf Anyone?  

The 2012 Reunion will again provide an 

opportunity for golfers, from beginners to pros, 

to get together and spend some quality time in 

a local, renovated cow pasture chasing that 

elusive ―perfect‖ game. 

Alumni have enjoyed playing golf at 

CMA Reunions for many years and we plan to 

do the same in August 2012.  Bill Wade, ‘68, 

and Randy Howell, ‘72, are pulling this event 

together and we will join forces on the Forrest 

Crossing Golf Course in Franklin, Tennessee 

on Friday morning of Reunion Weekend. 

Thank You Bill Raiford 
- Continued from Page 1 - 

made for the Association from an old 

hackberry tree from the campus.  Those 

bookends, one of only two sets made 

from the tree, were presented to Bill in 

appreciation for the work he has done 

on the Bugle and the Website and in 

anticipation of this planned transition.  

Bill, a former CMA Alumni Association 

President, has been a faithful and dedi-

cated member of the Association.  

Thank you Bill for all you have done 

and best wishes in your ―retirement‖. 

Bill, Randy, Walter Keith and Woody 

Pettigrew (pictured above)  had a practice 

round on the course and believe that it will 

provide a great venue for the Reunion golf 

outing.  Unfortunately, these same four alums 

lost our annual challenge with the Castle 

Heights Alumni during their reunion in Octo-

ber.  That puts the record at 2 - 2 for our tourna-

ment play with Castle Heights.  The CMA 

team will prevail in October 2012 when we 

next play against the nemesis from  Lebanon. 

The golf outing for the 2010 Reunion 

suffered a location challenge with the Reunion 

being headquartered in Franklin and the golf 

being played in Columbia.  The outing is being 

moved to Franklin for the 2012 Reunion to 

make it more convenient and to  provide a new 

cow pasture to poke around in. 

Look for more details and the golf regis-

tration form in the Spring edition of the Bugle. 

If you have Whhhhaazzuuppp Dudes 

input, articles, pictures, etc that you would like 

to see in the next Bugle please provide them to 

Woody Pettigrew at wpettigrew@knology.net  

or via snail mail to:   

Woody Pettigrew 

101 Springton Drive 

Madison, AL  35758 

Submit Your Input for the 

Next Bugle Publication  
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The CMA Museum has now been 

operational for a little over three years.  

A large number of alumni, former fac-

ulty, family members, and tour groups 

have visited the Museum since its open-

ing during the 2008 CMA Reunion and 

feedback continues to be positive.  The 

displays have withstood the test of time 

and the Museum continues to receive 

new items for display.   

As highlighted in the last Bugle, 

work was done to the windows and gut-

ters of the Museum by the 2011 Bull-

ring Crew over the Summer.  That work 

will help preserve the building as well 

as improve its outside appearance.  

Plans are being made to have a few 

more workdays in the Spring and Sum-

mer of 2012 to get the Museum in the 

best shape possible for the Reunion.  

The plan is to repaint the porch ceiling 

and the trim inside the museum, clean 

the cannon and caisson and the pad they 

are displayed on, thoroughly clean the 

inside of the center and wall showcases, 

and update displays as necessary. 

Columbia Academy recently asked 

if the CMA Museum would be inter-

ested in having one of the old water 

fountains from the campus.  The water 

fountain has been in storage in the base-

ment of Johnson Hall for a number of 

years and is in need of restoration but it 

appears to be a worthwhile venture.  

The Board will determine an appropri-

ate location to display the water foun-

tain at its Spring meeting so the foun-

tain can be restored (aesthetically) and 

displayed prior to the August Reunion. 

The CMA Museum maintains a 

budget separate from the CMAAA Gen-

eral Fund.  That budget is presented to 

the CMAAA Board at each meeting, 

most recently on October 8th, 2011.  A 

summary of the budget through the year 

2022 is below: 

CASH ON HAND $18,463.54 

PROJECTED INCOME 

Pledges Due  $15,200.00 

Projected Donations   $1,795.00 

Projected Sales, etc   $3,050.00 

TOTAL BUDGET $38,508.54 

 

PROJECTED EXPENSES 

Lease Payments $13,200.00 

Insurance    $2,214.00 

Miscellaneous $12,536.00 

Artifact Restoration   $1,000.00 

TOTAL   $28,950.00 

 

BALANCE    $9,558.54 

 

Access to the Museum during nor-

mal school hours is provided by visiting 

the Columbia Academy Administrative 

Office and getting a key.  If you want to 

visit the Museum on the weekend or 

during school breaks please contact 

Woody Pettigrew at 256-653-7303 or 

via e-mail at wpettigrew@knology.net. 

Original CMA Water Fountain.  The picture on the left is from the 1959 Recall and 

shows one of the old water fountains that was located on the CMA Campus, this one 

being on the Quadrangle.  The picture on the right was recently taken and is possibly 

the same water fountain after years of neglect and enduring at least one flood while in 

storage in the basement of Johnson Hall.   

CMA Museum Update 

The plaque shown above was made 

to honor the CMA cadets that made the 

ultimate sacrifice in World War II.  This 

picture of the plaque was taken out of 

the 1960 Recall, where it was included 

as a tribute to those former cadets.  This 

is one of the items that we have been 

trying to locate for the CMA Museum 

but to this point we have not had any 

success. 

The latest information available on 

the plaque is that it was seen in the Peep 

Inn (across the train tracks from Main 

Building) in 1991 when the CMA 

Alumni Association Board of Directors 

was looking at Peep Inn as a potential 

building for the Association to use as a 

headquarters.  At that time the plaque 

was in the building, along with guidons 

and numerous other CMA artifacts.  

There is no information on what hap-

pened to those items but it is possible 

they were transferred to Amon Evan‘s 

property for storage at some point. 

This plaque honors some of CMA‘s 

finest from what many consider the 

Greatest Generation.  If you have any 

information on this plaque that you be-

lieve will help lead to its recovery, 

please contact Woody Pettigrew at 

wpettigrew@knology.net or by phone at 

256-653-7303. 

Can you help locate this plaque 

so it can be added to the collec-

tion of artifacts on display at 

the CMA Museum?  
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Do You Remember? 
70 Years Ago 

Winter 1941-42 

60 Years Ago 

Winter 1951-52 

The Los Angeles Rams defeat the 

Cleveland Browns 24-17 for the NFL 

Championship on December 23, 1951. 

This Championship Game was the first 

one televised coast-to-coast. 

The Marshall Plan expires in De-

cember 1951 after providing more than 

$13 billion in aid to rebuild Europe. 

Dragnet, starring Jack Webb, pre-

miers on NBC TV on January 3rd 1952. 

At CMA, The Gold Star Drill Pla-

toon, organized at CMA for the first 

time in October 1951, was fine-tuning 

its skills for a promising first year.    

Japan attacks Pearl Harbor on De-

cember 7th 1941 and the United States 

enters World War II.   

Count Basie records "One O'Clock 

Jump" on January 21st 1942. 

"Archie" comic book debuts on 

February 11th 1942. 

Gary Cooper wins the Best Actor 

Oscar on February 16th 1942 for his 

role in the movie ―Sergeant York‖. 

At CMA, the new $80,000 gymna-

sium was dedicated in a ceremony on 

December 13th 1941.   

50 Years Ago 

Winter 1961-62 

40 Years Ago 

Winter 1971-72 

In the longest game in NFL history, 

the Miami Dolphins beat the Kansas 

City Chiefs 27-24 in double overtime in 

a Divisional Playoff Game on Decem-

ber 25th 1971.    

The first scientific hand-held calcu-

lator (HP-35) is introduced on January 

4th 1972 (price $395). 

David Bowie opened his concert 

tour with his new alter ego "Ziggy Star-

dust" on February 10th 1972. 

At CMA, Terry Briggs is settling in 

as Battalion Commander, the third 

Briggs to hold that position, following 

in the footsteps of Richard Briggs (‗66) 

and David Briggs (‗68).  

The Vietnam War officially begins, 

as the first American helicopters arrive 

in Saigon along with 400 U.S. personnel 

on December 11th 1961. 

First Lady Jacqueline Kennedy 

takes television viewers on a tour of the 

White House on February 14th 1962. 

John Glenn becomes the first 

American to orbit the Earth, and does so 

three times in 4 hours, 55 minutes on 

February 20th 1962. 

At CMA, Leverett Lynn Guess of 

Columbia leads the Corps of Cadets as 

the Battle Group Commander, the first 

local cadet appointed to that position in 

the history of the school.   

Campus Happenings  

As reported in the Spring 2011 Bugle, 

Columbia Academy is building a new Athletic 

Complex that will be located between the foot-

ball field and Moore Hall.  The groundbreak-

ing ceremony for the development of that com-

plex was conducted on November 4th 2011. 

Columbia Academy personnel discov-

ered another cannon ball from the original 

CMA Front Gate earlier this year and gave it to 

the CMA Museum  We now have possession 

of two of the cannon balls originally mounted 

on the front gate stone pedestals.  

SILVER TAPS 
William H. Thompson, Class of „43  

William Hadley Thompson, CMA 

Class of 43, died October 15, 2011 at 

the age of 86 in Denver, Colorado fol-

lowing a brief illness. He was born in 

Memphis, Tennessee on June 12, 1925 

to Vance Maynard Thompson, Sr. and 

Elizabeth Greer Thompson. He attended 

elementary school in McCrory, Arkan-

sas and was a graduate of Columbia 

Military Academy in Columbia, Ten-

nessee.  He attended Vanderbilt Univer-

sity prior to serving in the Army during 

World War II. During his basic training 

he was stationed out west and it was 

during that time he developed a love for 

the mountains and snow skiing. He was 

also a graduate of the Parsons School of 

Design in New York and owned and 

operated an antiques store in Little 

Rock, Arkansas and later in Telluride, 

Colorado. He was active in community 

affairs in Telluride having served on the 

Historical and Restoration Commission 

approving restoration of original struc-

tures and the construction of homes and 

businesses in town that were in keeping 

with the historical setting. He was an 

avid snow skier, gardener and collector 

of mineral specimens. Graveside ser-

vices were conducted by Rev. Dixon 

Platt on Saturday, October 22 in Fakes 

Cemetery,  McCrory,  Arkansas. 

info@telluridejazz.org. 

                   ------------------------- 

Robert Charles Gish, Class of „44  
Mr. Robert Charles Gish, 84, of 

Athens Alabama died on March 30, 

2011.  Mr. Gish was born Sept. 19, 

1926, in Athens to Paul Tudor and Mar-

garet Sanders Gish. He attended Colum-

bia Military Academy and then Vander-

bilt University, playing football at both. 

- Continued on Page 6 - 
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SILVER TAPS 
Treatment Centers.  He is survived by 

his wife, Phyllis Wade Barrix of Jack-

son; a son, Jerry Wade Barrix and wife, 

Dawn, of Jackson; a daughter, Renee 

Barrix Shafer and husband, Michael, of 

Atlanta, Georgia;  a sister, Barbara 

Langford and husband, James, of Knox-

ville; five grandchildren and five great 

grandchildren. 

                  ------------------------- 

James Clifton Loftin, Jr.  Class of 

„81   
James Clifton ―Cliff‖ Loftin, Jr., 

well known breeder and trainer of Ten-

nessee Walking Horses and a resident of 

Columbia,  lost his 

long battle with dia-

betes and other ill-

nesses on September 

27th 2011 at Kindred 

Hospital in Nash-

ville, Tennessee.  A 

native of Maury 

County, Cliff was the 

son of the late James Clifton Loftin, Sr 

and the late Margarete Rodgers Loftin.  

He started attending Columbia Military 

Academy in the 5th grade and was there 

from 1973 until 1979 and stayed at Co-

lumbia Academy from 1979 until he 

graduated in 1981.  Following gradua-

tion he received a B.A. from Middle 

Tennessee State University.  He was a 

self employed horse trainer and a mem-

ber of the Tennessee Walking Horse 

Trainer Association.  In addition to his 

many cousins and friends, Cliff left be-

hind to cherish his memory his sister, 

Jennifer Loftin Barrier of Columbia and 

an aunt, Jewell Latta of Columbia.  
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Bill Shaw ‗51; Buz Dooley ‗52; John Bass ‗53;  

James Bell ‗53; Dale Stites ‗53; Courtney Wilhoite ‗53; 

Marshall Cranford ‗54; Randall Henderson ‗55; 

Bill Raiford ‗55; Tom Hayward ‗56; Hal Roe ‗57; Lynn 

Bowles ‗58; Tom Walbert ‗58; John Hubbard ‗59; Henry 

Hulan ‗59; John Yusk ‗59; Mike Graddy ‗60; Ray Myatt ‗60; 

Ron Nall ‗61; James Bass ‗62;  

James Madison ‗62; Warren Miller ‗63;  

Don Noffsinger ‗63; Tom Colvert ‗65;  

James Borum ‗66; Doug Townes ‗67; Ed Tuggle ‗67; Bill 

Wade ‗68; H.C. Keltner ‗69; Charlie Hoover ‗70;  

Bobby Bain ‗72; Randy Howell ‗72;  

Jim Pennington ‗72; Greg Thompson ‗72;  

Dudley Dolinger ‗73; Monte Duvall ‗73;  

Woody Pettigrew ‗73; Winston Elston ‗74;  

Robin Layton ‗74; John Young ‗75;  

Van McMinn ‗76; Jay Robins ‗76;  

Shayne Harris ‗78; and Christy Herrmann ‗78 

BUGLE QUARTERLY is an official service of, for and by the 

CMA Alumni Association in support of our unity and our 

heritage. Comments concerning its content and function are 

welcome from all active associates. Inactive associates are 

encouraged to become active. Active associates are encouraged 

to share in this publication‘s success by providing current or 

past information of interest to the association. Photos, cartoons 

or other illustrations are always welcome and appreciated. 

Please address all correspondence, articles, photos, etc., for 

publication to: 

BUGLE QUARTERLY 

Woody Pettigrew 

101 Springton Drive 

Madison, AL  35758 

Web Site: www.cmaaa.com 

He was a Marine in World War II, then 

attended the University of Georgia be-

fore returning to Athens to begin his 

business, The Gish Company.  Mr. Gish 

is survived by his children, Paula Gish 

Babcock and husband Phillip, Robert 

Charles Gish Jr. and wife Maryam, and 

Bebe Gish Shaw and husband Loyd; 

and by grandchildren, Robert Charles 

Gish III, Jane Hoover Babcock, and 

Loyd Edward Shaw III. 

------------------------- 

Jerry L. Barrix  Class of „56   
Jerry L. Barrix, 72, died May 27th 

2011 at Henry County Medical Center.  

He was born July 1st, 1938 in Humboldt 

Tennessee, the son of 

the late Clarence and 

Mary Frances Luckey 

Barrix.  He was presi-

dent of Wade Elec-

tronic Company for 39 

years and very active 

in community and 

professional organiza-

tions.  He served as president of the 

Greater Gibson County Chamber of 

Commerce and Pinecrest Country Club, 

board of directors of the Mid Tennessee 

Chapter of Association Builders and 

Contractors and the First United Meth-

odist Church in Trenton, past Exalted 

Ruler of Trenton Elks Lodge, and past 

District Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler.  

He was active in the Job Service Em-

ployer Committee, serving as Gibson-

Crockett chairman, state vice chairman 

and state president.  He served on the 

Community Boards of Directors of Vol-

unteer Bank and Adolescent Residential 

- Continued from Previous Page - 

Jerry Barrix 

Cliff Loftin 


